      RECORD OF CABINET BUSINESS

MEETING HELD ON 8TH MAY, 2001

	
	Agenda Item
	Business



	1.

-
	Record of Business

(Contact: P.D. Templeton

793 3018)

Ordsall Library
	AGREED:
THAT the record of the meeting held on 1st May, 2001, be approved.

Councillor Keith Mann, Lead Member for Arts and Leisure, reported that he was today expecting a letter from UNISON giving their views and the views of their members on the possibility of re-opening Ordsall Library on the existing site.

He further commented that, as a temporary measure, and pending further discussion it was proposed to relocate the Library facility to the Neighbourhood office.

AGREED: THAT the matter be noted.

 

	2.
	Local Government Improvement Programme

(Contact: P. Lowe

793 2550)
	Cabinet viewed a short video on the proposal to carry out a “peer assessment” of the City Council under the Local Government Improvement Programme.

It was reported that the review would take place during week beginning 29th October, 2001, with the feed back being reported on 2nd November, 2001.



	3.
	Claremont/Weaste Community Action Plan


	With the consent of the Cabinet, the item was withdrawn from the agenda for the meeting.

	4.
	Area Plans

(Contact: M. Sykes 

793 3600)
	The Director of Development Services reported on proposals to produce on an area by area basis area statements / plans which would be used to give an overall vision of the Council’s objectives for an area and would also be used to update the UDP.

AGREED: THAT the matter be noted



	5.
	Welfare to Work - Joint Investment Plan 

2001-2004

(Contact: A. Williams

793 2200)
	Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Community and Social Services, submitted a report on the Joint Investment Plan which was the start of a three year process designed to introduce new ways of working to support people with a disability who were seeking employment.

AGREED:
(1) THAT the Welfare to Work Joint Investment Plan be approved.



(2) THAT approval be given to the establishment of an Inter-Agency Welfare to Work Implementation Team.

(THESE DECISIONS ARE FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	6.
	Paid Consultancy Work with Seedley and Langworthy Team

(Contact: S. Kitchen

793 3441)
	Councillor Bill Hinds, Leader of the Council, submitted a report on an exception which had been made to Contractual Standing Order 47 to appoint Salford Hundred Venture to provide a short intensive programme of one-to-one counselling and support for Seedley and Langworthy businesses at a maximum cost of £9,500.

AGREED: THAT the report be noted.



	7.
	Social Services Inspectorate - Inspection of Children's Services in Salford

(Contact: A. Williams

793 2200)
	Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Community and Social Services, submitted a report indicating that notification had been received from the Social Services Inspectorate that Children's Services in Salford would be the subject of a two week inspection  between August and November, 2001.

AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.



	8.
	The Albion High School - Tendering Process

(Contact: M. Collier

794 8337)
	Councillor Ben Wallsworth, M.B.E., Lead Member for Development Services submitted a report on an exception which had been made to Contractual Standing Order 43 to reduce from five the number of contractors to be invited to tender to three in connection with the construction of The Albion High School.

AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.



	9.
	Neighbourhood Renewal Fund
	With the consent of the Cabinet, the item was withdrawn from the agenda for the meeting.


http://comcapps01.salford.gov.uk/WebDB30/docs/FOLDER/SDM/CMS/CBTM/CBTM080501.DOC

